JOINT MEETING

BOARD OF SELECTMEN

AND

BUDGET COMMITTEE

January 18, 2016

Present: BOS members, Karen Ober and Dave Nickerson and Johnny Vantassel

Budget Committee member:   Katy Wells, Earl Leighton, Craig Davis and Roger Gray and Earl Leighton.  

Charlie Smith, Town Administrator was also present.

The meeting was called the meeting to order at 5:10pm, after recognizing a quorum of the BOS and Budget Committee (BC).  The meeting was tape recorded and Katy Wells took the minutes.

BC Vice Chairman Rathjen, stated that this meeting would be a good time to go through the budget to identify the areas where the two boards differ and maybe discuss why.  

Differences in the general budget discussed are:

4310.341, $377 for a cell phone

4191.110, $the BC decrease the salary from the department request, 

4210.910, drop the DARE program to $1

4220.660, BC decreased by $1000
4312.120, Temp help dropped by BC $5500

4312.380, BC increased to dept request by adding $1500

4312.841, BC recommended to increase this line by $5000 to get the much need tree work done, per the Tree Warden’s request.

4312.110, There was a last minute salary increase to bring the divers in line with the pay matrix, this will be money that is available over that fiscal year to give the step increase during proper intervals.
4415.500, Karen and Roger spoke with this organization and felt that $800 at the this time may be appropriate to add back in to the budget.

Warrant articles:

The BOS did not support the new rec building 

Most others were regular articles from Fire and Police Cruisier.

Selectman Nickerson stated that there were some recent changes at the transfer station and the personnel will change slightly which may change the salary line 4324.110 to recruit someone that is qualified to perform the additional responsibilities the BOS will discuss in the job description.

Ralph discussed a possible warrant article for a scale for the transfer station including calibration etc. Also a warrant article for a fee system for the transfer station
Brian wanted the boards to know that the scrap metal, is producing revenue for the town.  

Karen questioned the use of a scale for all the overall needs/areas at the transfer station.

Earl stated It may be best to wait another year and get prices for scales and information on the different types etc.
Adjournment

At 6:16 pm, Roger Grey made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Karen Ober all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Katy Wells, Budget Committee Member and Recording Secretary
